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Since I got involved with the Drug and Alcohol Testing Industry, I have been very active and now, I am at

the time in my career to be able to give back to an industry that has given me so much over the past

almost 35 years. I am looking to give back by being active in the industry thru teaching, giving seminars,

give webinars to help other members in this industry and help in molding the future of the Drug Test

Industry by being on the Board of Directors for NDASA. Since the two Industry Association have

combined, I am very excited to move the largest and best Association in the Industry to help our

members.

Even though I am new to NDASA I am not new to the Industry. I am looking forward to staying on the

Board to be able to continue to help the Industry grow and move into the next phase. Even though there

are situations that one would think would destroy the Industry like legalization of marijuana in some

states and law specific to the reduction of what an employer can do, the industry has continued to grow,

and I think with the addition of Oral Fluid this will also help the Industry move forward. It would give me

great pleasure to continue to be on the Board.

I can give a different prospective to NDASA, most of my testing is now mandated under HHS regulations

and guidelines so I am able to discuss a whole different side of the Drug Testing Industry to our

members. I know there are many members that may not know there is a whole another part of this

industry with its own set of regulations and guidelines that must be accomplished. Another aspect that I

have knowledge about is being a large In-House Administrator with over 18,000 employees.


